MAX BAUCUS, MONTANA, CHAIRMAN

JOHN D. ROCKEFELLER IV, WEST VIRGINIA ORRIN G. HATCH, UTAH KENT CONRAD, NORTH DAKOTA JEFF BINGAMAN, NEW MEXICO JOHN F. KERRY, MASSACHUSETTS RON WYDEN, OREGON
CHARLES E. SCHUMER, NEW YORK
DEBBIE STABENOW, MICHIGAN MARIA CANTWELL, WASHINGTON BILL NELSON, FLORIDA ROBERT MENENDEZ, NEW JERSEY THOMAS R. CARPER, DELAWARE BENJAMIN L. CARDIN, MARYLAND

CHUCK GRASSLEY, IOWA OLYMPIA J. SNOWE, MAINE JON KYL, ARIZONA MIKE CRAPO, IDAHO PAT ROBERTS, KANSAS MICHAEL B. ENZI, WYOMING JOHN CORNYN, TEXAS TOM COBURN, OKLAHOMA JOHN THUNE, SOUTH DAKOTA RICHARD BURR, NORTH CAROLINA

United States Senate

WASHINGTON, DC 20510-6200

RUSSELL SULLIVAN, STAFF DIRECTOR CHRIS CAMPBELL, REPUBLICAN STAFF DIRECTOR

September 12, 2012

The Honorable Michael J. Astrue Social Security Commissioner Social Security Administration 6401 Security Boulevard Baltimore, MD 21235-6401

Dear Commissioner Astrue,

As you know, I believe that the Social Security Administration's budget should be at an amount that allows SSA to provide good customer service as well as fulfill its responsibilities to save taxpayer dollars. Good customer service means that my constituents in Montana and across the country receive the benefits they have earned in a timely manner. Saving taxpayer dollars means benefits only go to those who are eligible by reviewing beneficiaries' status periodically. Two very different budgets for the Social Security Administration have recently been approved by Committees in the House and in the Senate. The Senate budget provides SSA with \$11.7 billion, which includes \$1 billion for beneficiary reviews. The House bill provides SSA with \$10.7 billion, with only \$272 million for beneficiary reviews.

Please tell me how the Social Security Administration's work would be affected if the budget approved by the House Committee rather than the budget approved by the Senate Committee was enacted into law. For example, how would the average time it takes individuals to receive benefits at both the initial and appeals levels be affected? How would the hours that the agency staff is available to work with the public be changed, including closing some offices altogether and potential furloughs? What would happen to SSA's ability to detect and prevent fraud? How would the number of beneficiary reviews be affected and what would be the longterm impact on the federal budget?

I know you share my concerns and want SSA to provide the best service possible and be a good steward of taxpayer dollars. Thank you in advance for your prompt response.